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Kindy Transition 
Over the past four Thursday mornings we have had our school Kindergarten 

Transition Program running. During this time we have been very busy 

exploring Evans River K-12 School facilities. The first week we had a tour of 

school visiting the Kindergarten classroom, the Library, the Office and the K-6 

playground. The second week we had a tour of the school farm with Mrs 

McGeary. The third week we walked Ngulingah Yurroon with Uncle Craig and 

we got to walk over the bridge that the Green Team is building out there. The 

final week of transition, we got to visit the high school science labs with Mrs 

Warwick and saw an awesome experiment! Congratulations to all the 

students who completed the 2020 Kindergarten Transition Program; we can’t 

wait to see you all next year!  

 

Monique McLean, Kindergarten Teacher 

IMPORTANT NOTE 
Please be reminded that students are NOT 

to arrive at school before 8:30am as there is 

NO SUPERVISION prior to this time.  
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P&C Christmas Raffle 
Tickets have now gone home for the P&C Raffle. Please support us by selling 

and returning your tickets and money to your class teacher by Friday 11th 

December. Tickets are $2 each and there will be a prize of 4 x $5 canteen 

vouchers for the student who sells the most tickets. The winner will be drawn 

at the Awards Assembly on Monday 14th December.  
 

We are still accepting donations at the front office if you would like to 

contribute items to the hamper to be raffled.  

 

Thanks, P&C Fundraising Committee 

 

Flowers for Meals on Wheels 
Jack Whittaker and Lilli Butler-Mann, two 

of our students who volunteered for Meals 

on Wheels this year, thought it would be a 

lovely gesture to share some of the 

beautiful flowers from the Year 12 

Graduation dinner with one of the 

members of our community.  

Art from 5/6B  
Mr Butler’s class have produced some great 

artworks inspired by Spanish surrealist artist, 

Salvador Dali, who had a fascination with his 

moustache.  

Year 4-6 Surfing 
Over the last 3 weeks, a group of 33 students 

from Years 4-6 had the opportunity to participate 

in surfing lessons with the “Evans Head Surf 

Shack” during our sport time. All of the students 

that participated have had an amazing time and 

have developed their surfing skills and abilities to 

keep them safe at the beach.  

Diary 
 

Week 8 Term 4 - Week A 

30 Nov - 3 Dec - Swim Intensive (Yr2-6) (Mon-Thurs) 

30 Nov - 2 Dec Yr7 Peer Support Camp  

 

Week 9 Term 4 - Week B 

7 Dec Performance Assembly  (including K-12 Gold Awards & 1st in 

 subject) (Details to come) 12:15-1:25pm 

 Year 6 Graduation Dinner 6:00-8:00pm 

8 Dec K-4 Excursion to Tropical Fruit World 8:45am-3:20pm 

10 Dec Buddy Reading Volunteer Excursion 9:00aam-5:00pm 

11 Dec CHS Zone Volleyball Evans Head 

 Year 5/6 Lake Ainsworth Excursion 8:00am-4:00pm 

 

Week 10 Term 4 - Week A 

14 Dec K-12 Annual Presentation Assembly (Details to come)  

  11:30am-1:30pm 

15 Dec K-6 Platinum Award Excursion 

 7-12 Platinum Award & SRC Excursion  

16 Dec Last day for students  



Newsletter Issue 38, 2020 - Be a Learner, Be Respectful, Be Safe Page 3 

 

OT Buddies - Juggling Balls 
Last week in our OT Buddies groups, high school students helped primary 

students make juggling balls out of balloons and rice to help them develop 

their fine motor skills. Jeremy and Shelley demonstrated their juggling skills 

for the students.  

“Three” Performance for K-6 
On Wednesday, our K-6 students attended an engaging live adaptation of 

Stephen Michael King’s book “Three” in the Performance Hall. The focus was 

on acceptance (regardless of how many legs you have) and gratitude for what 

you have rather than complaining about what you don’t have. The 

performance was complimented by special activities in the Library with Mrs 

Wythes and Mr Cornish.  

K-6 AWARDS Term 4, Week 6 

KW 
Harvey 
Bruin 

Cali 
Gill 

Ava  
Mumford 

Mason 
Hudson 

1C 
Madisyn 
Armfield 

Riley 
Elms 

Azari 
Gordon 

Jadon 
King 

1/2M 
Halle  

Bruin 

Fletcher 

Chapman 

Jimmy 

Harris 
Ruby 

Flaherty 

2/3O 
Ryder 
Lodge 

Lilly  
Aleckson 

Makayla 
Oldfield 

Miley 
Northey 

3/4E 
Ryder 

Swanbury 
Jade 

McInerney 
Phoebe 
Fuller 

Frankie 
Williams 

4/5F 
Arlo 

Blore-Jones 
Sophia 
Hudson 

Natayla 
Brunsdon 

Isabelle 
Preece 

5/6B 
Milly-Rose 
Tregidgo 

Leesy 
Forsyth 

Savannah 
Semple 

Byron 
Hudson 

6F 
Bijou 

Blore-Jones 
Ursell 
Barber 

Jessie 
McInerney 

Kylan 
Chapman 

 

Intensive Swimming 
This week our Intensive Swimming Program 

began for all students in Years 2-6. This is a 

fantastic program that is subsidised by the School 

and the P&C to give students the opportunity to 

learn to swim, improve their technique and to 

learn about water safety. Living where we live, so 

close to the beach and the river, it is vitally 

important that children grow up with an awareness 

of being safe in and around the water.  

Careers In Design 
Design covers a multitude of areas including 

furniture, jewellery, textiles, industrial, interior, 

graphic and digital. 

 

The link below will take you to the Design Institute 

of Australia that has various links to careers in all 

of the design areas. Click here 

 

Mr Chris Hayward, Careers Adviser  

Careers Website: www.evansriverk12careers.com  

https://www.design.org.au/designindustry/design-disciplines
http://www.evansriverk12careers.com


 
Principal:  Rob Walker B:Ed:, M:Ed  
Email:  evansriver-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au  Cypress Street, Evans Head NSW 2473 
Website: www.evansriver.nsw.edu.au Phone:  02-6682 6666 

Parent Portal Login 
https://web3.evansriver-c.schools.nsw.edu.au/portal/login 

 

Uniform Store  
 

Friday 8:30-9:30am in the Performance Hall. 

Ride safely 

Wear a correctly fitted helmet              

Look out for cars in driveways           

Share the path with pedestrians      

Make sure you wear a correctly fitted and adjusted helmet 

Allow two fingers 
between your eyebrows 
and your helmet 

Ensure the straps join in 
a “V” just below your 
ears 

Allow two fingers 
between the helmet 
strap and your chin 

The following labels indicate that the helmet meets Australian standards 

https://web3.evansriver-c.schools.nsw.edu.au/portal/login

